
MEMORANDUM 

 
To:  Jamestown Charter Township Planning Commission  
From:  Gregory L. Ransford, MPA 

Date:  September 6, 2019 
Re:  Master Plan Agency Comments and Public Hearing 
___________________________________________________________________________ 

 
As you are aware, a public hearing is scheduled for the draft 2019 Jamestown Charter 
Township Master Plan at your September 17, 2019 meeting. Prior to that hearing, comments 
are accepted from local, regional, and State agencies. Attached are comments from the 
Ottawa County Planning and Performance Improvement Department (OCPPI) as well as the 
Michigan Department of Transportation (MDOT). Despite the importance of finalizing 
adoption of the Master Plan by the beginning of October, we address the comments of each 
agency below.  
 
Ottawa County Planning and Performance Improvement 
 
Agricultural Preservation 
 
As you will note within the correspondence, OCPPI offers tools from their office to assist with 
agricultural preservation. Given this is simply an offer, we do not believe revisions to the draft 
Master Plan are necessary in response.  
 
Groundwater 
 
We believe the draft Master Plan is well positioned to reduce ground water dependency 
through the proposed Growth Boundary as well as provisions related to the timing of 
rezoning to higher density residential districts concurrent with a public water supply.  
 
Michigan Department of Transportation 
 
We received the MDOT correspondence the same day as the date of this memorandum. 
Given this, we were unable to clarify one statement prior to drafting our memorandum. 
Specifically, MDOT suggests that “the Master Plan should provide guidance for input when 
involved with these transportation planning agencies (OCRC, GVMC, WMRP).” We are unsure 
of the intent of this statement and have contact MDOT for clarification. In the instance we 
receive a reply prior to your meeting, we will transmit it to you.  
 
Map Modifications 
 
As a result of comment from Supervisor Bergwerff, the Ottawa County street map and both 
utility maps were updated with correctly identified road surfaces at the time of distribution to 
the local, regional, and State agencies. In particular, those roadways that were previously 
gravel and are now pavement are correctly identified. Attached is an updated copy of the 
entire Master Plan  
 
Planning Commission Action 
 
Following the public hearing, the Planning Commission can approve the Master Plan as 
presented, approve with modifications, or postpone until a subsequent meeting. It is 
important to note, however, that if postponement occurs, a special meeting should be 
scheduled to complete adoption prior to expiration of the moratorium.  
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As aforementioned, the Master Plan has been scheduled for a public hearing at your September 17, 2019 
meeting. If you have any questions, please let us know. 

 
GLR 
Planner 
 
Attachments 

 
cc: Ken Bergwerff, Supervisor 
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